

REDMARLEY VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE
Minutes of the meeting held on 27 November 2025

Redmarley Village Hall Committee Meeting minutes
27 November 2025 7:30pm

Attendees: Anne Jones (Chair), Jo Clarke, Peter Condon, Rachel Hallett, Stewart Jones, Terry Thomas

Visitors:
Barbara Condon

PRELIMINARIES

Apologies: Sophy Darlow

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Chair signed the minutes of the meeting on 30 October 2025.

MATTERS ARISING

| Item | Action | Outcome |
|--------------------|---|--|
| Treasurer's report | TT to arrange with PC for TT to become back-up online signatory for banking | RH to become back-up online signatory. PC and RH to arrange. |
| Bookings | PC to update information for those booking for children's parties | PC will do for future bookings, including note about use of red chairs |
| Maintenance | TT to fix dripping tap in bar area | Will be done by end Nov |
| Social events | AJ to ask Peter Condon to advertise AGM SJ to ask insurers about temporary increases to attendee numbers | Done Fire certificate covers 100 people so insurance would cover same. This should be enough for potential Leadon Vale choir event. SJ to contact Broomsgreen Village Hall to see if they still have a stage we could borrow. |

TREASURER'S REPORT – email report from PC

Not yet on accounts is £655 donation recently obtained from senior citizens group. This together with the £405.11 raised by the 19 November Christmas shopping evening will go towards new curtains for the Ian Smith room.

BOOKINGS – email report from PC

REDMARLEY VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE
Minutes of the meeting held on 27 November 2025

Yoga booking ceased due to lack of numbers. Twice-weekly bookings for dance practice. Several children's parties booked in next few months. Sam Slatter pilates may restart in new year. Proposed playgroup still seeking funding (hot water taps now suitable for their use).

HOUSEKEEPING – email from SD confirmed nothing to report

MAINTENANCE & OUTSIDE AREAS

Agreed Christmas bonus for cleaner. Lamp outside bar replaced. Outside light needs repair / replacement, due to be looked at later in week. Microvalve on radiator now working again after battery contacts cleaned. Oil to be ordered this week.

Painting of inside main hall and corridors, could be done by small working party of volunteers. People may be more willing to help out with a one-off project than longer-term commitment to being on committee. May need to hire scaffolding tower. Cost of this and paint could be taken from £1,000 allocated annually for maintenance. Add to January agenda.

CORRESPONDENCE - none

SOCIAL EVENTS

Tennis Club quiz and Pop-up Pub in December.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

No response from Lily Sharpe about joining the Committee.

ACTION: AJ to check with Kay Sharpe.

PC email re Village Hall future, intention of note was to share knowledge about background. To be discussed by Committee in New Year.

ACTION: PC to send audited accounts and Chair's report from AGM to Parish Council.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 29 January 2026